
THE NE\V MEXICO MINING COMMISSION 

RECEIVED 

FEB 2 8 zorn 
N.M. r/1~ SION 

PETITION FOR REVIEW OF THE DIRECTOR'S ACTION, DATED DECEMBER 29, 
2017, PERMIT REVISION 13-2 TO PERMIT NO. CI002RE 

THE MULTICULTURAL ALLIANCE FOR A SAFE ENVIRONMENT and AMIGOS 
BRA VOS, PETITIONERS 

The Multicultural Alliance for a Safe Environment ("MASE") and Amigos Bravos 

("Amigos") (collectively "Petitioners") hereby petition the New Mexico Mining Commission 

("Commission") for review of the Mining and Minerals Divjsion Director's ("Director") decision 

to grant Rio Grande Resources' ("RGR") application for a permit revision allowing the Mt. 

Taylor Mine ("Mine") to return to "active" or "operational" status without actually producing any 

minerals. A copy of that decision is attached as Exhibit A. MASE and Amigos submit this 

petition for review pursuant to NMSA 1978, § 69-36-15 and 19.l 0.14.1 NMAC et. seq. 

I. Introduction 

The Director's decision to approve a revision to the Mt. Taylor Mine permit allowing it to 

resume "operational" status even though it is not producing minerals presents a classic "zombie 

mine" scenario that is contrary to the Mining Act and its implementing regulations. The 

Director's Orwellian decision is contrary to law in three ways. First, the Mining Act does not 

authorize the Director to allow a mine to be inactive, i.e., not actually producing minerals, for 

more than 20 years. Second, the Mining Act clearly indicates which activities constitute active 

mining and which activities are standby and prepatory. Third, even if the Mining Act allows the 

Director some discretion to determine what constitutes "mining", the Director abused his 

discretion in this case. As a result, the Director's decision opens the door for idle mines to 

contaminate the environment and put public health at risk for indefinite periods of time. The 
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